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MEMORANDUM 

 

To: Hanover School Committee 

From: Thomas Raab, Assistant Superintendent for Business and Finance 

Cc: Matthew Ferron, Superintendent of Schools 

Date: October 9, 2019 

Re: HPTA Update 

 

Attached to this cover letter, please find the comprehensive list of contributions made during the 

2018-2019 school year by the HPTA. Due to the generosity of Hanover families and the hard 

work and dedication of the HPTA leadership, a total of $191,903.59 was expended for the 

benefit of the Hanover Public Schools. The HPTA supported SEPAC speakers, staff appreciation 

events, the Fun Run, dad serves pizza, Box Tops, Trivia nights, movie nights, senior 

scholarships, the HMS brick program, HHS graduation stoles and the awards breakfast, as well 

as $33,382.21 in classroom libraries K-8 to name a few.  

 

At the end of the fiscal year, after subtracting for commitments to the HMS brick program and 

funds dedicated to next year’s Grad Night Live, the HPTA had $55,881 in remaining funds. They 

have generously pledged four block grants to the schools totaling $32,000; $5,760 to Cedar, 

$7,040 to Center, and $9,600 each to HMS and HHS. In addition, they’ve also decided to fully 

fund staff appreciation events at all schools with no solicitation of funds from families for total 

of $10,000. The have also pledged $10,000 to cover senior scholarships for the Class of 2020 

and to cover any tax filing fees they have next year.  

 

After four and a half years of dedication the HPTA, President Joanna McCormick, and Treasurer 

Sandy Suchoff have decided to step down at the end of this school year. They have worked 

tirelessly for the benefit of all students and I wanted to give them one last “shout out” for their 

dedication and service. The HPTA is seeking new leadership and urges anyone interested to 

contact them. If anyone is interested and doesn’t have their contact information, please reach out 

to me and I’ll facilitate contact. In the event nobody agrees to serve as President and Treasurer, 

they’ve agreed to transfer all remaining funds on June 30, 2020 to the School Department to be 

placed in our HPTA account for use at a later time. 
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